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    ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                         DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION
NOVEMBER 9, 2011
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:20 PM.  Members in attendance were Dawne Swank, Kyle Goodlett, Jon Parsons, Jerry Kauffeld, and Nancy Hazle.  BJ Henry was also in attendance.   This Special Session was called due to scheduling conflicts with several of our members.     
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 11-18 – Jon Parsons made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Kyle Goodlett seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: The council reviewed the October 12, 2011 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 11-19 – Kyle Goodlett made a motion to accept the October 12, 2011 minutes.   Jerry Kauffeld seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: No comments were heard at this session.    

D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the October financial report dated October 1-31, 2011, and the October budget dated October 1-31, 2011 submitted by Martha Moreman, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 11-20 – Jon Parsons made a motion to accept the October financial report and the October budget.  Kyle Goodlett seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   
II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 

A. EHS Commended Student in the 2012 National Merit Scholarship Program:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Elizabethtown High School senior Reza Haider received the National Merit Scholarship Commendation.    
III. OLD BUSINESS: 
A. SBDM Policy 2.10 – Adoption: The final reading of this policy was undertaken by the Council and consensus was reached to adopt this policy as read.  
B. Bylaws Review – Articles I and II – 2nd Reading: The council reviewed Bylaws Articles I and II after revisions were made at the October meeting.  Consensus was reached to accept this 2nd reading.  The Council will have a final reading of these articles for adoption at the November meeting.  
C. Program Review – BJ Henry shared information concerning the Kentucky Department of Education Program Review Guide for Practical Living/Career Studies, Writing, and Arts & Humanities.  Ms. Henry informed the Council that the Program Review is a lengthy process and is designed to hold schools accountable for making sure these three content areas are a valuable part of the curriculum.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Semester Exams: Steve Smallwood shared with the Council the need to write a Grading Policy and a Semester Exam Policy to cover End of Course Assessments.  The policy needs to be written for inclusion in the student handbook.  Mr. Smallwood also discussed the importance of building relationships with our students and the need for developing incentives to encourage our students to want to do their best.  
B. CSIP:  BJ Henry reviewed the CSIP (Comprehensive School Improvement Plan) with the Council.  This updated CSIP was an Implementation and Impact check.  
C. Advanced Education Accreditation: Steve Smallwood informed the Council that EIS is piloting this program and is one of only two districts doing so.  This is a self review process and Mrs. Henry is currently completing the self-assessment and executive summary portions of the process.  There will be other steps to complete and SBDM review of the results in a few months.
D. SBDM Committee Minutes: The Council reviewed the CSIP Committee minutes and the Curriculum and Instruction Committee minutes.  

E. Triumph ACT Diagnostic Test November 15, 2011:  Steve Smallwood informed the Council that the Triumph ACT Diagnostic Test will be given on November 15, 2011.  The school will follow up with work during CCR to remediate and strengthen students’ scores for the March ACT.  The students will be using the Triumph program to facilitate this process.
F. Principal Selection Policy: Steve Smallwood presented a sample Principal Selection Policy to the Council for review.  Discussion was undertaken and changes suggested.  Mrs. Franklin will retype the policy in EHS SBDM format and the policy will be presented to the Council for 1st (first) reading at the December meeting.  
G. Committee Policy:  Two sample committee policies were given to the Council.  Council members will review these policies over the next few weeks and a draft will be written at the December meeting.  
V. PERSONNEL: NONE
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE: The next SBDM Council meeting will be a Regular Session meeting scheduled for Wednesday, December 7, 2011 at 4:15 PM in the EHS library.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 11-21 – Dawne Swank made the motion for the council to adjourn at 5:48 PM. Jerry Kauffeld seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
TK Stone Middle School

Site Based Decision Making Council

November 15, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 by Mrs. Mather, chairperson, with these additional members present:  Derisa Hindle, David Grossman, Thad Elmore, Bridgett Duncan, and Susan Gattis
With regards to student achievement, Mrs. Mather informed the council that the Explore results were available and had been shared with the students.  TK made gains on the Explore test in these areas:  English, Math, Science, and the Composite Score.  Scantron Growth reports will be sent to parents after the second test is administered.

The minutes from the October meeting were read and approved per a motion by Derisa Hindle, second by Susan Gattis.  Motion carried.

The October financial statement was read and approved, subject to audit, per a motion by David Grossman with a second from Derisa Hindle.  Motion Carried.  
Mrs. Mather provided additional updates on test scores.  She is currently working with the teachers in each content area to analyze strengths and weaknesses of the program to make a plan for growth.  There is a possibility of having a writing consultant work with the 6th grade students this year to get them ready for the new on-demand writing test.  

The council reviewed the following policies with no changes:  Cell Phone, Chaperone, and Classroom Space.

The council approved the formation of a debate team under the leadership of Mrs. Perry per a motion by Derisa Hindle with a second by Susan Gattis.  Motion carried.  

The council approved the current CSIP per a motion by Thad Emore with a second by Bridgett Duncan.  Motion carried.  

The Council Adjourned to Executive Session to discuss personnel matters pursuant to KRS 61.810

After returning from executive session, the council voted to affirm Mrs. Mather’s recommendation to hire Cathy Reynolds to fill the ELA vacancy left by Judy Sliger’s retirement.  This action was taken with a motion by Derisa Hindle with a second by Thad Elmore.  Motion carried.  

The meeting was adjourned by mutual consent.

HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

November 14, 2011

(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Leah Gardner, Carla Kuhn, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:18p.m.
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Carla Kuhn/Saima Rabbani, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of October Minutes.  On a motion/second by Saima Rabbani/Carla Kuhn, the October minutes were approved.

4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  There were no Board or FRYSC minutes.

5. Good News Report 
a. Good News.  Ms. Hart shared the following good news.

· Walkthroughs at Helmwood Heights were held on November 9th.  One big positive was that 100% of the “I Can” statements were posted.  It was noted that there are many positives going on at Helmwood, and the students are doing well.

b. Renovation Update.  Ms. Hart shared the following renovation news.

· Tile for Phase 3 will be delivered tomorrow, because the rooms in Phase 3 have to be retiled.  Over Thanksgiving, the waxing of the new floors in Phase 3 will be finished, and classrooms in Phase 4 will start moving into Phase 3 once this is done (Ms. Edwards will be first).  Over Thanksgiving break, the tile in Ms. Gardner’s room will be rewaxed and repaired, as well as room inspections and hanging dry erase and active boards in Phase 3.  The office will be ready by the winter holiday break.  We will have classes in the library as long as possible, until the time when the office is moved, so Phase 4 can begin in earnest.

6. Assessing Student Achievement
· RTI.  Two to three students in Tier 3 have been recommended for testing.

· Scantron.  Ms. Kuhn and Ms. Hart may be attending additional Scantron training in January.  Teachers are also using the pre- and post-test data from the first round of testing.
7. Planning
a. CSIP.  Helmwood’s CSIP was turned into the EIS Board of Education last week and will be reviewed at the board meeting next week.  Previous goals have been evaluated and updated.  

· In January, the Communicare center at Valley View will be open, and the Communicare Board has approved to pay for the teacher needed for this center.  

· The summer school reading program was implemented.

· District home visits have been partially implemented.

· The college and career readiness component relating to Helmwood has been partially implemented.  Teachers will start trying to build more on participating in community partnership field trips.

· The new standards have been unpacked and implementation is on-going.  The standards have been deconstructed and “I Can” statements developed.  More professional development is needed on this, and assessments and units need revision.

· Walkthroughs at each school are on-going.
b. Monthly Policy Review.  Policies 4.01, 5.01, 6.01, 6.02, 6.03, 7.01, and 7.02 were reviewed at this meeting.  Policies will continue to be reviewed throughout this school year.  Ms. Hart also suggested, once revisions are done, that the Council considered revising the numbering system.
c. Monthly Policy Review:  First Reading – Number of Persons Employed in Each Job Classification (4.01).  After reviewing the current policy, no changes were recommended.

d. Monthly Policy Review:  First Reading – Instructional Materials, Supplies, Equipment, and Textbooks (5.01).  After reviewing the current policy, the Council voted to amend the language as the following.

i. Add the following language to the current policy: “The principal has discretion to purchase other instructional materials as needed by staff to support student achievement as funds are available.  All purchases will be reported through the Budget Committee.”

e. Monthly Policy Review:  First Reading – Student Support Services (6.01).  After reviewing the current policy, the Council voted to amend the language as the following.

i. Add the following language to the current policy: “Decisions will be based on student needs.”

ii. Add references to specific board policies that this relates to and attach a copy of the policy, printed on paper other than white.  Ms. Goodlett will locate this information.

f. Monthly Policy Review:  First Reading – Student Support Services – Title I Parent Involvement (6.02).  After a brief review of this policy, Ms. Hart stated that she will review this policy to be presented at the next Council meeting, making sure that all information included in the policy is still current.

g. Monthly Policy Review:  First Reading – Field Trip Notification/Payment (6.03).  After reviewing the current policy, no changes were recommended.

h. Monthly Policy Review:  Staffing Consultation (7.01).  This policy was amended and adopted during the September and October meetings.

i. Monthly Policy Review:  Principal Selection (7.02).  This policy was amended and adopted during the September and October meetings.

8. Program Review.  Ms. Hart has procured a kit to begin the program review process.  Meetings will begin to be held next week to get the committees started on the process.
9. Budget
a. Section 6.  An updated copy of the budget for 2011-12 was distributed to each member and reviewed as a group.  The additional monies that were allocated to Section 6 ($4406) have been added to the Duplicating budget, as moved at the previous meeting.
b. Title I.  Our new Title I monies have been announced.  Ms. Hart shared the budget with the Council and briefly discussed tentative plans to use Title funds, one of which is the Lexia Reading intervention program.  More information on implementation of Lexia Reading will follow.  Ms. Hart also shared with the Council that allocation of Title I funds is based upon the percentage of free and reduced lunch at each school.

10. Committees – Receipt of Minutes.  

a. Discipline Committee.  Ms. Hart distributed a copy of the Discipline Committee’s meeting minutes.  The Discipline Committee minutes included information on the success of the 1st Nine Weeks rewards (pumpkins and kettle corn) and the upcoming 2nd Nine Weeks rewards are upcoming (State Theater to see The Lion King).  Funds from school accounts will be paying for these activities.

11. New Business.  
a. There was no new business.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Carl Kuhn/Leah Gardner, the meeting was adjourned at 4:28 p.m.  The next meeting will be December 12 at 3:15p.m.
Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

November 21, 2011

Meeting was called to order at 3:29 p.m. 


.

Members present were Kelli Bush, Carole Brown, Karen Henson, Karla Buckingham, and Tabitha Kerr. 

Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from October 2011.  Tabitha Kerr made a motion to approve the minutes; seconded by Karla Buckingham.  All were in consensus.

Kelli Bush shared her Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Our current enrollment is 564. 

-- Book Fair Family Night took place on November 17th.  Our attendance was a little lower this year.  The event went very well.  A special thanks goes to those who coordinated the activities.

--Our fall fundraiser items arrived and were available for parents to pick up on November 17th.  

--We held a Veteran’s Day Program on November 11th at morning meeting.  The program went well. 

--The annual Thanksgiving Feast was held on November 17th and was very successful.  We had a large number of guests and families that joined us for lunch.  We appreciate the cafeteria staff and their efforts for providing a delicious meal to our students and guests.

Kelli Bush provided Committee Reports to Council for their review.  

Kelli Bush presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review. Mrs. Bush advised Council of the September allocations.  Council discussed options for the use of these funds.  Council will revisit this topic and make decisions for the allocations at the next scheduled meeting.

Kelli Bush discussed the use of school space for 2012/2013 with Council.  Mrs. Bush provided the faculty with a draft at the last meeting for their input.  She provided Council with the feedback from the staff.  Council decided to make one change to the draft.  They would prefer to use room 205 as the lounge and 205A for the nurses/OT area.  Karen Henson made a motion to approve; seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.  

Kelli Bush discussed the ASSIST Accreditation Process with Council.  Mrs. Bush provided Council with the Executive Summary and the Self Assessment pieces for the process.  

Kelli Bush will make a presentation to the board this evening with our KCCT data overview.  Mrs. Bush discussed the power point with Council.  

Kelli Bush presented the revised Comprehensive School Improvement Plan to Council for their review.  

Kelli Bush presented Council with the current Dress Code Policy for their review.  Council discussed areas in need of improvement.  Council will revisit this policy for further discussion at the next meeting.

Closing Business:

Council discussed December agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be December 12, 2011, at 3:30 p.m.

Carole Brown made a motion to adjourn; Karla Buckingham seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:03 p.m.
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